
NAPA RIVER RECLAMATION DISTRICT #2109

MINUTES

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Thursday,  June 6, 2019

 7:00 P.M.

1598 Milton Road, Napa, CA 94559

I.  Call Meeting to Order/Roll Call: 
The meeting was called to order by Tr. Newman  at 7:00 P.M.

Trustees Present:
Newman, Chretien, Lagorio, O'Neill, Gardner (arrived late)

Trustees Absent:
None

Staff Present:
M. Wilson,  P. Wilson

Counsel Present:
Bagley

     II.   Approval of Minutes:

A motion was made by Tr. Chretien,  second by Tr. Lagorio to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of May 2, 2019, and the special meetings of May 23, 2019 and May 29, 2019 as written.  The motion passed.

RN, AC, JG, FL, BO

     III.  Public Comment:

None

     IV.  Consent Items:
1.  Claims and payroll paid in May, 2019 (see attached).

A motion was made by Tr. Newman, second by Tr. Chretien to approve the consent items.  The motion passed.

AC, RN, JG, FL     X=BO

  V.  Discussion of Items Removed From the Consent Calendar

None

   VI.  Public Hearings:

1.  Adoption of budget for fiscal year 2019/20

 Chairman Gardner opened the public hearing regarding the adoption of the budget.

 A.  Napa County Auditor-Controller, Tracy Schulze, stated that the budget for fiscal year has a total appropriation amount of $235,600 to be divided into two sub accounts, sewer and reclamation.  Sewer, which includes revenue from consumer sewer charges for the operation and maintenance and upkeep of the treatment works, for the amount of $23,975.  Reclamation, includes property tax related revenue to provide reclamation services to District residents, for the amount of $23,975.

Chairman Gardner opened the meeting for public comment. Questions were asked and answered.   He then closed the public comment portion of the hearing.  

A motion was made by Tr. Chretien, second by Tr. Newman to adopt Resolution No. 81 approving the budget for fiscal year 2019/20.  The motion passed.

AC, RN, AC, JG, BO

B.  Napa County Auditor-Controller, Tracy Schulze, reported that a budget adjustment was necessary to carry forward the encumbrance for the Roto-Rooter contact that was approved in fiscal year 2018/19 but due to inclement weather had not been completed within the fiscal year. The adjustment will increase appropriations in the sewer division as of July 1, 2019 using funds released from the sewer capital reserve.

Chairman Gardner opened the meeting for public comment. There were no questions.  He then closed the public comment portion of the hearing.  

A motion was made by Tr. Newman, second by Tr. O'Neill to approve the budget adjustment.  The motion passed.

RN, BO, AC, JG, FL

2.  Confirming the report of sewer service charges for fiscal year 2019/20 by Resolution

 Chairman Gardner opened the public hearing.

Assistant Manager Wilson reported that each year a report of sewer fees is made stating each parcel by number and amount of the fee to be added to the county tax rolls.  

Chairman Gardner opened the meeting for public comment. There were no questions. He then closed the public comment portion of the hearing.  

A motion was made by Tr. O'Neill, second by Tr. Chretien that the report on sewer service be confirmed by Resolution.  The motion passed.

BO, AC, JG, RN, FL

 VII. Administrative and Other Items
1.  Installation of substation generator hookups

Chief Plant Operator Wilson reported that, due to the real possibility of PG&E calling for power outages due to high fire danger, it is necessary to install generator hookups at the three power stations within the district.  This will allow for the pumping of the roadside stations in the event of a prolonged power outage to avoid the possibility of a sewer spill. We received a bid from G. D. Nielson Construction in the fall of 2017 but the work was never approved or completed.  The board agreed that this was a necessary project and instructed staff to get an updated bid for the work.  

2.  The Flood Study Committee's Recommendations to the Board

Committee member, Devra Dallman, gave an in-depth report of the flood study committee's recommendations to the board.  They included the community's input and suggestions for flood protection, the possibility of hiring a levee coordinator, establishing an emergency levee and flood equipment repair fund, and the development of a design standard and implementation guidelines for levee heights.  The proposed assessment for these activities is $550 (Five Hundred and Fifty Dollars) per parcel.  The assessment is subject to the Prop218 guidelines and must go to a vote of the property owners.  

3.  July Meeting 

Due to the July meeting falling on the 4th of July holiday the board cancelled the regular meeting of the board. 
VIII.  Staff Reports

See attached.

 IX.  Board Member Reports and Announcements


None

  X.  District Board of Trustees Member Future Agenda Items

None

       XI.   Adjournment

      The meeting was adjourned to the next regular meeting on August 1, 2019.

_____________________________________


Jay Gardner   



Chairperson

ATTEST:

SECRETARY TO THE BOARD

_______________________

Penny Wilson
Secretary to the Board

Key

Members:   AC =Ana Chretien;  JG = Jay Gardner;  FL = Frank Lagorio; BO= Brian O'Neill;  RN= Richard Newman

Notations Under Vote:   N = No;  X = Excused/Absent;  A = Abstained

The making of the motion and second are reflected respectively in the order of the recorded vote
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	Invoices Paid During May 2019
	
	

	
	
	
	

	1-May
	NAPANET
	MAY SERVICES
	54.33 

	1-May
	DON'S SWIMMING POOL CENTER
	CHLORINE
	68.96

	1-May
	PETTY CASH
	JANITORIAL AND OFFICE SUPPLIES
	116.55

	1-May
	NAPA COUNTY TAX COLLECTOR
	PROPERTY TAX ADMIN. FEE
	260.00

	9-May
	PETTY CASH
	VERTICAL DOWN RULERS (3)
	50.20

	9-May
	AT&T
	APRIL SERVICES
	23.34

	9-May
	NAPA COUNTY RECYCLING & WASTE
	APRIL SERVICES
	            38.11 

	9-May
	MEYERS WATER COMPANY
	MAY/JUNE SERVICES
	83.91

	17-May
	USA BLUEBOOK
	2 CASES TYVEK COVERALLS
	413.08

	24-May
	CALTEST ANALYTICAL LABORATORY
	MAY TESTING
	360.00

	24-May
	G.D.NIELSON CONSTRUCTION, INC.
	ELECTRICAL UPGRADES STATION S-11
	24,926.53

	24-May
	PG&E
	APRIL SERVICES
	245.42

	31-May
	POWER INDUSTRIES
	HOSE AND CLAMPS
	193.59

	31-May
	NAPANET
	JUNE SERVICES
	54.33

	
	
	
	

	
	Total Invoices
	
	26,888.35

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Payroll Report  
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Payroll Pay Period Ending 4/19/19
	135 hours
	3,999.72

	
	Medicare
	
	58.00

	
	Unemployment
	
	6.57

	
	
	
	

	
	Payroll Pay Period Ending 5/3/19
	119 hours
	3,531.84

	
	Medicare
	
	51.22

	
	Unemployment
	
	6.57

	
	
	
	

	
	Payroll Pay Period Ending 5/17/19
	130 hours
	3,877.68

	
	Medicare
	
	56.22

	
	Unemployment
	
	6.57

	
	
	
	

	
	Total Payroll
	
	11,594.39

	
	
	
	


Report from Flood Study Committee member Devra Dallman:

Dear Milton Road Property Owners:
On June 6, 2019 the Adhoc Committee presented the attached proposal to the NRRD Board of Trustees for consideration.  The proposal contains an assessment recommendation and a timeline including the special assessment election required, by law, for the NRRD to assess property owners.  There will be a guest speaker, Tim Seufert from NBS to address the NRRD Board of Trustees on August 8, 2019 and we are inviting you to join us from 7 - 8:30 pm at the Fire station.  This will be a great time to ask any questions you may have about the assessment process. NBS is the firm that assisted the Carneros Water District in their Reclaimed Water Project - the purple cages along the roads.  NBS has assisted many other special districts and municipalities in their special assessment elections.  
The Adhoc Committee started the Flood Study work in August 2016, almost three years ago.  We've held several community meetings to review the Flood Study and listen to community input regarding possible approaches we could take.  The winters of 2017 and 2019 we were within inches of overtopping.  We are proposing a subset of Option 1 from the Flood Study as a Community starting point. 
It is important to understand that unless we are willing to invest in ourselves via this assessment, no one else will invest in us via grants.  We as a Community need to demonstrate a willingness to invest in protecting ourselves, before any organization will grant money to help us in the future. There is grant money out there, but unless we agree to set aside funds to help ourselves, we can’t expect any other organizations to provide us with grant funding.  
Warm Regards, 
NRRD Ad-hoc Committee Members
Devra Dallman 650-504-8545 (oceaniris38@gmail.com)
Mark Dallman 650-504-6004 (dallfun@gmail.com)
Jay Gardner 707- 974-3803 (jay@adventurecat.com)
Cynthia O’Neill 707-812-8782 (cynthiao77@mindspring.com)
Brian O’Neill 415-710-9565 (akvavit@mindspring.com)
STAFF REPORT

June Meeting, 2019
1.  Station S-11 Power Update

Nielson Construction has completed the installation of the power pole and wiring for service to station S-11.  We are waiting for the county inspection and PG&E to make the connection for the job to be completed.
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